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January 11, 2025
Dear Co-Labourers,

As we enter a new year, I am thanking God for what He has done in the past year. As [ have
been reading the book of Malachi, verse 3:1a says, “Behold, I will send my messenger.”
God is sending families around the world to preach His message. If we read down in
Malachi 3:6a, it says “ For I am the LORD, I change not.” I am glad we have a calling to
reach the world with the message that Jesus saves lost sinners.

[ have been talking to the church planters in the Northwest. The Devil is fighting, but God is
using His Word to touch hearts and change lives. This is a hard time for them with the
colder weather and snow. However, God’s work is going on. Please keep these families in
your prayers.

Sister Hutchens and I are working on the plans for our Northwestern Orientation School
taking place in July this year. It takes a lot of planning and work. We are looking forward to
having 13-14 families plus all the helpers there. We not only have classes for the adults but
we also have a VBS for their kids. We are praying for 40 to 50 kids. We have classes in the
daytime and preaching services at night. Please help us pray for this time.

Now, for an update on my health issues: after the heart attack, I had to go back into the
hospital over night due to chest pains and high blood pressure. I finally had to temporarily
stop the cardio rehab; and on January 6th, I had another heart cath done because of the
continuing chest pain and high blood pressure. That test determined that I did not need
another stint at this time, and my medicines will be tweaked to bring down the blood
pressure. I will be starting cardio rehab again on January 13th.

For the update on Sister Hutchens health issues: she had to go back to the ER again and was
admitted again for 4 days. Her liver enzymes continue to be elevated, and she has episodes
of pain and nausea. These episodes are being treated with pain meds to prevent returns to

the ER. She had extensive blood tests while in the hospital which eliminated some possible
causes of her problem. She has a liver biopsy scheduled on January 16th and an endoscopy

scheduled on January 22nd. They are trying to figure out what is irritating her liver to cause
the pain and nausea episodes and elevated liver enzymes. Please pray for answers and a
treatment plan.

We want to thank those who sent us cards and gifts for Christmas. We also want to thank
you for your prayers and faithful support. God bless you and Happy New Year.

Because He cares,

Rev. Wesley Futehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



